
Bountiful Fiber Update
     
     Fiber installation 
has begun in the 
northwest part of 
Bountiful City.  
A ground-
breaking ceremony was held 
on August 10 at Bountiful City 
Park.
     Construction will continue as 
weather conditions permit.  
    Visit mybountifulfiber.com for
more information!

Bi-Monthly Newsletter

     Did you 
know
you need
a business 
license if you 
are running a business out of
your home or opening a new
store or restaurant at a
commercial location? 
 Applications for new businesses
can be found at
Bountifulutah.gov/Applications-
Forms.  Both home and
commercial business licenses
are valid January 1 thru
December 31.  For those with a
current business, your business
license renewal notice will be
sent via email with renewal
instructions.  Please call us with
any questions at 801-298-6190.

Business License
Renewals

Fall Clean Up
     
     Bountiful's Fall Clean Up will
be the week of October 2-6. 
 Please have your clean up
items on the curb by 7:00 a.m.
on your regular garbage day
that week.  Different items will
be picked up by different
crews which means all your
items may not be picked up at
the same time!  Please see the
additional information and
guidelines on our website.      
 The landfill is free for Bountiful
residents (proof of residency
required) October 2-14.  
     The Household Hazardous
Waste drop off will be on
Saturday, October 7 from 9:00
a.m. until 3:00 p.m. at the
Bountiful City shops located at        
                     950 South 200
                        West.  
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October 5 - Farmers 

October 6 - County Museum
Activity "Urban Legends" at the Ed
Kenley theatre in Layton - call
801.296.2060 for more information
October 9 - Columbus Day - City
offices closed
October 12 - Last Farmers Market
at Town Square.  4:00 p.m. until
dusk
October 28 - BCYC Pumpkin Patch -
watch for more information on our
website and social media
October 31 - Trick or Treat on Main
Street and the Square at 2600 from
4:00 - 6:00 p.m.
November 10 - Veterans Day - City
offices closed 
November 21 - Election Day. 
 Ballots should be mailed back by
today or polling places are open
from 7:00 a.m. until 8:00 p.m.
November 23 & 24 - Thanksgiving -  
City offices closed
December 19 - save the date for
the Gibbons Family Christmas
Concert!  More info to come!  

       Market at Town Square.  
       4:00 p.m. until dusk

*always confirm meeting and event
dates and times on the City website or
the website indicated. 

Visit our website for meeting schedules
and information.  Public meeting
agendas are available the Thursday
before the scheduled meeting. 

 

City Closure Dates

Monday, October 9
Columbus Day

Friday, November 10
Veterans Day

Thursday & Friday, November
23 & 24 
Thanksgiving

HOLIDAY GARBAGE COLLECTION:    
     Garbage and recycling are picked
up on all holidays except
Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day 
and New Years Day, and pick up is
delayed by one day the rest of the
week with Friday routes being picked
up on Saturday. 2023 Municipal Election

     Ballots for the 2023 
Municipal Election will 
be mailed to voters on
October 31, 2023.  
Completed ballots can 
be placed in the ballot box outside
the South Branch of the Davis
County Library (725 South Main), in
a USPS mailbox or can be hand-
delivered  to the library
on Election Day.  You 
can register to vote at 
vote.utah.gov.  Scan 
the QR code for more 
info or call 801.298.6140.

     ADUs can generate rental
income to help homeowners cover
mortgage payments or simply make
ends meet. The income provided by
an ADU tenant can be especially
important for older people on fixed
incomes. Although market-rate
rents for ADUs tend to be slightly
more than for similarly sized
apartments, they often represent
the only affordable rental choices in
single-family neighborhoods, which
typically contain no studio or one-
bedroom housing options at all. 

Sources:  National Association of Home Builders and
U.S. Census Bureau (Average household sizes)

City Attorney                801.298.6143
City Cemetery              801.298.6080
City Manager               801.298.6140
City Prosecutor            801.298.6145
Code Enforcement      801.298.6190 
Engineering                  801.298.6125
Golf Course                  801.298.6040
Human Resources      801.298.6119
Landfill                          801.298.6169
Light & Power              801.298.6072
Mayor & Council          801.298.6146
Parks                             801.298.6178
Planning & Zoning      801.298.6190
Police (non-emergency/after hours)                            
                                      801.298.6000
Power outages            801.298.6072
Streets/Sanitation/Recycling              
                                      801.298.6175
Utility Billing                 801.298.6100

At a glance dates *

Phone Numbers

Mayor
Kendalyn Harris

Councilmembers
Millie Segura Bahr

Jesse Bell
Kate Bradshaw

Richard Higginson
Cecilee Price-Huish

Get involved with
Bountiful's General Plan

update!
www.bountifulgeneralplan.com

ADUs - an affordable
housing option

Upcoming Events

October 2 - Jr. Jazz Session 2 sign
ups begin
October 28 - Spooktacular - 5:00 to
8:00 p.m.
November 23 - Thanksgiving Day
10k, 5k & 1k

More information: 
 www.southdavisrecreation.com


